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.Sign-up for Ushers/Greeters 
A new sheet is on the table at the back of the sanctuary to sign-up for fall ushers/greeters.  We need 

three people each Sunday to welcome the congregation, handout bulletins, light altar candles, and 

bring the offering forward.  Our congregation prides ourselves on welcoming everyone to our church.  

If you would be willing to meet some new people and help with worship, please sign up at the back 

table. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me. 

Ellen Sagazio, esagazio@hotmail.com 

 

IN SEARCH OF PEOPLE WHO LOVE TO READ THE SCRIPTURES 

The church is looking for individuals willing to read the scriptures for the Sunday services.  Dates are 

scheduled in advance and you are sent via email, the scriptures that are to be read for that date.  Many of you 

had read in church prior to the pandemic, and I am trying to put together a complete list of individuals.  Please 

consider serving your God in this way by either calling Cheryl Weaver 610-443-0161, or email 

cstauffer206@aol.com.   You will be contacted once a month by email to check if you are available for any of 

the dates. 

This is a great way to utilize your talents and give back to the church. 

 

CONFIRMATION 
 
The Consistory has approved the formation of a confirmation class starting in September 2021.  
Qualified lay leaders will be organizing and teaching our confirmands.  St. John’s has always cared 
deeply about the youth and must continue to do so even in these difficult times.  
Parents if you have a child between the ages of 12-13 and want to register for the confirmation class 
please contact the church office 610-264-8421. 
 

 

 

            St. John’s UCC, Fullerton   
                          575 Grape Street, Whitehall, PA  18052   

Church Office:  610-264-8421 
Visiting Pastor Dave:  610-844-6609 

President of Consistory Marion DeMilio:  610-730-4387 
V.P. of Consistory Brian Fisher:  610-762-1134 

                                October 2021 
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Effective immediately, due to the increase of COVID cases, face masks are now required for church 

services 

 

 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
 

     We will resume the flowers for the altar in September.   Flowers to honor, in 

memory, or for a celebration. The flowers will be provided by Rich Mar 

Florist, the cost is $25.00 for one vase of fresh cut or a floral arrangement.   

Please send request to:   MYoung.Flowers@yahoo.com  and 

sjfofficesecratary@gmail.com. Please send payment to St.  John’s office or 

place in the offering plate.  The Payment will need to be received prior to 

placing the order.  

Please include the following with each request: 

Your Name, Phone Number, Name of individual, In Memory, In Honor, or Type 

of Celebration you would like to commemorate, and Requested Date.   

Please advise if you will be taking the flowers after church, or if you would like to donate them  
to our shut-ins or a nursing home.    

Available dates 

     October    November    December 

 3, 10, 17, 24, 31  7, 14, 21, 28   5, 12, 19, 26 

Music and Worship Committee 

. 

 

mailto:MYoung.Flowers@yahoo.com
mailto:sjfofficesecratary@gmail.com


3 
 

 

God’s Voice on a Sleepless Night 
 

It is now well in to September. September is when St. John’s comes alive; 
committees get busy with plans for the new school year, and the sounds 
of children and families have returned from summer activities. There is 
excitement and laughter in the air. It is my prayer that those sounds will                           
return soon. 

 
The work, the growth and the spirit of the church do not stop just because we do not yet have a new 
and settled pastor or a full time leader of Christian Ed. 
 
The work, growth and spirit of the church do not stop because of a pandemic. Things around the 
church may look a bit different and require more from its people, but it does not stop and wait. The 
true work of the church is done by its people, the women and men of the church…you and me. 
 
After being president of consistory in 2020 and after leading our Lady PEEPS Women’s Group for 5 
years, I needed to take a break to focus on my family and home and myself. Unfortunately, a number 
of our leaders who lead committees and who lead our children’s programs also took a break. Our 
church cannot stand still any longer; our children cannot wait any longer. 
 
St. John’s is filled with teachers, retired pastors, musicians, and people with all kinds of knowledge, 
abilities, and gifts. Our consistory president, Marion De Milio, the consistory, and elders are working 
hard in overwhelming circumstances to move us forward in a positive and healthy way. A task force 
has been formed to move Christian Ed forward. The Confirmation class has been formed and is 
moving forward with two amazing leaders, Linda and Wayne! John Viglione and the Pavilion 
committee have worked beyond expectations to see this pavilion project come to fruition. They made 
it happen during a pandemic which is amazing and exciting. We need more leaders like these.  
 
You are needed somewhere in the church, I am needed somewhere in the church. God kept me 
awake for 3 nights last week, stirring up my brain with ways to move St. John’s forward. As a result, I 
will be starting up the Lady PEEPS Women’s program again on September 21st.  
 
Where is God calling you? You are needed somewhere in God’s work. I ask you, as a member of this 
congregation, on a mission from God to pray about how you can best serve God in our church as we 
move forward this year. May God continue to bless St. John’s and may God bless each of you.  
Colleen Kulhamer 
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                        Trunk or Treat 
 

St. John’s will be sponsoring a Halloween Trunk or Treat on Whitehall’s 
Halloween trick or treat night, the date is Friday, October 29th from 6pm-8pm. 
This year we will set up our cars in the 6th Street parking lot which is well lit 
and away from the busy street.  
 
If you are interested in participating and decorating your car trunk for the little 
ghosts and goblins, please sign the list in the rear of the sanctuary in the coat 

room, or contact Colleen Kulhamer by email at clkulhamer@aol.com.  
 
In past years we have had about 200 children or more come through. To stay safe for yourself and 
others and even though it is outside, I would advise bringing a mask to wear and a glove to hand out 
your goodies individually. I will have extra gloves and hand sanitizer available. If you have any 
questions, please see Colleen. 

 

October Music Notes 

 
 

In the August newsletter, it was announced that choir rehearsals would begin in September.  But with 

the rise in Covid numbers, the Reopening Task Force and I decided to hold off on rehearsals.  There 

is not much room in the choir area in the sanctuary to safely distance choir members.  As soon as the 

Task Force and I feel it is safe to sing together, rehearsals will begin.   

 

This is disappointing news but we want everyone to be safe.  Congregational singing is still happening 

at our worship services.  There will be solos for Sunday musical offerings.   

 

Many churches are waiting to hold choir rehearsals.  Some churches are not allowing congregational 

singing.  We must be patient but I know it’s hard.  I even had all of the choir anthems selected for the 

three adult choirs until the end of December.   

 

As soon as a decision is made for holding choir rehearsals, I will shout it from the rafters.  Thank you, 

choir members, for your patience and understanding. 

 

Musically, 

 

Gail 

mailto:clkulhamer@aol.com
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ST JOHN’S 25TH ANNUAL ROAD RALLY! 

Sunday, October 17th at 1:30 

After a year off because of Covid, St. John’s Road Rally is back!   Once again, 

we will travel around the area and enjoy the fall scenery, and end up at an 

area restaurant at the end of the ride.   As always, prizes will be awarded for 

those who follow directions most accurately.  Are you ready for the challenge? 

A poster will be in the back of the Church for you to sign up.   We recommend at least 3 or more people 

in each car to watch for “things”  along the way.   Please sign up by October 10th. 
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Let’s help save trees!!  If you would prefer to receive your newsletter by 

email as opposed by mail, please call Deb at the church office so she can 

add you to the email group. 

Do you receive St. John’s “Mail Chimp” email blasts? 

 

They are sent out periodically to provide updated information about upcoming church events.  If you 

don’t receive these emails and would like to, please provide your email address to the church office at 

610-264-8421 or sjfofficesecretary@gmail.com.  Thanks! 

 

 
 

Text–to-Give! 

Here's another way you can make secure donations to St. John's via your smartphone!  Text the amount you 

want to donate to (844) 935-3593 - it's a free call! The first time you do this, you will be led through a step-by-

step process to set up your giving account and make payments via a credit card or direct debit from your 

checking account. For future donations, all you will need to do is text the amount of your donation to that 

number. (Note from Pastor Bonnie - I have that phone number saved on my phone as "Give" so I don't have to 

remember the phone number!) All donations made via text-to-give will be included on your end-of-the-year 

giving statement. 

You can also text funds to the same number to see a list of funds to which you can donate to, then text the 

amount you want to give, space, and fund name to donate to a specific fund. Unspecified donations received 

through text-to-give will go to the St. John’s UCC General Operating Fund. Thank you for supporting the 

mission and ministry of St. John's! 

 

 

 

 

 

The articles for the November 

newsletter are due on October 10th.  
 

mailto:sjfofficesecretary@gmail.com
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=x%2bNbTWlZ&id=86B259BD9DCD083018908DE585056E89FA6683A0&thid=OIP.x-NbTWlZu_YSr9WVEQZUIwEsBZ&q=newsletter+deadline+clip+art&simid=608025705589181826&selectedIndex=5
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WINNER WINNER CHICKEN DINNER 

WHY COOK???? 

St. John’s UCC is going to be having a mouthwatering, delicious take-out chicken dinner on Friday, October 8th.  

The dinner includes half a chicken, baked potato with sour cream and butter, cole slaw, corn, roll and butter.  

The meal is being prepared by Fairview Catering from right here in Whitehall.  The cost of the dinner is $12.50.   

The meals will be available for pickup in 15-minute increments from 4:00 – 6:00 PM in the Grape Street Parking 

Lot. 

There will also be baked goods available for purchase, if you are craving a dessert to go with your meal.  The 

baked goods will be individually wrapped. 

An order form is included in this newsletter.  Please complete it and either drop it off at the church or mail to St 

John’s UCC Fullerton, 575 Grape Street, Whitehall, PA 18052, Attn:  Tom Moyer. Deadline for orders is 

October 1st.   Payment is required at the time of the order.  Checks should be made out to St John’s UCC 

Fullerton. 

 

TIME FOR PASTIES FOR DINNER 

The “Fun” Raising Committee is selling pasties from Mr. Pastie in Pen Argyl.  The 12 oz. pastie is 

available in Beef, Chicken, Sausage or Ham for $6.00 each.  Also available in the 12 oz. size is 

Veggie Melt and Spinach Melt for $6.00.  The 6 oz. fruit pies are available in Apple, Cherry or 

Blueberry for $4.00 each.  All the pasties come frozen and simply need to be baked.  Make a salad 

and you have a very easy meal. 

An order form is included in this newsletter.  To order, simply mail your order form with payment to 

Cheryl Weaver, 919 Fifth Street, Whitehall, PA 18052.  The deadline to order is Sunday, October 3rd.  

Pickup will be Friday, October 22nd   2:00 – 4:00 pm in the Grape Street Parking Lot or Sunday, 

October 24th  in Fox Hall after the church service.  Please designate which date you will be picking up 

on the order form. 

If you have any questions, please call the church office 610-264-8421 or contact Cheryl Weaver. 

 

POTATO FILLING SALE 

Were you missing something last November for your Thanksgiving Dinner?  Yes, you were; St. John’s 

famous potato filing made with REAL potatoes.  This Thanksgiving 2021, you are in luck because we 

are going to be making our filing again. 

The filing will be made on Saturday, November 20th and will be available for pickup from 3:00pm to 

5:00 pm on that date or the following day after church service in Fox Hall.  The cost of the filing 

remains the same…. $7.00 for a 2 lb. container.  What a bargain!  Filing can even be frozen to be used 

at a later date. 

An order form is included in this newsletter for your convenience.  Deadline for orders is Sunday, 

November 7th.  Do not be caught without this great filing at your Thanksgiving table.  Order today! 

Contact Cheryl Weaver with any questions. 
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Redner’s Receipt Tapes 

Please continue to use your Redner’s card and save your register receipts for the church.  We are 

continuing to collect them and receive money back from Redner’s.  Please turn your tapes in to the 

church office as we will continue submitting them.  This is just another way to help the church 

financially just by purchasing your groceries and turning in the receipts. 

St. John’s Prayer Chain Committee 

Did you know St John’s has a prayer chain group, currently with about 15 members? If you are 
interested in keeping others in prayer, we are always welcoming new members to join us. Please 
contact Kim Hillegass at 610-360-7895 or kim1257@aol.com and we will gladly add you to the 
group. Most of our communications are done by email when requests come in but calls will be made 
to members who don’t have an email address.  Please join us. 

In need of prayers for you or someone you know?  You can contact the Office or Pastor or Kim to 
have someone added to our list. 
 

 

Lady PEEPS Women’s Group 
Ladies, please join us at our October meeting entitled, “Answering the Call”. 
We will have two of St. John’s retired pastors tell us their stories of how God called them to preach the 
gospel. The meeting will be held in Fox Hall on Tuesday, October 19th at 6:30pm. 
Come enjoy a relaxing evening with the amazing women of St. Johns! Refreshments will be served.  
 
Colleen Kulhamer 

 
 

 
 Thank you very much to Pastor Dave for his hospital and home visits while I was 

recuperating from hip replacement surgery.  A very big thank you to Emilie Moyer 

for playing for the worship services and her beautiful music.  Also, I want to thank 

Emilie for practicing with and accompanying the soloists.  And thank you to 

congregation members for cards of well wishes and phone calls.  Your kindness was 

appreciated and uplifting.      Gail Hanzl 
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OCTOBER WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES  
 

 

 
10/01/1977 Kevin & Melody Fox  10/14/2000 Christopher & Jennifer Kuhns 

10/01/1977 William & Cynthia Kern  10/16/1999 Brian & Tracy Fisher 

10/02/1993 Robert & Margaret Young  10/18/1975 Elwood & Patricia Thompson 

10/05/2019 Matthew & Brittany Daiello  10/20/1973 William & Kathy Roth, Sr. 

10/06/2001 Robert & Barbara Jennings  10/20/1995 John & Pamela Williams 

10/08/2004 Robert & Kimberly Saeger  10/20/2007 James & Ellen Sagazio 

10/09/1970 Ronald & Ann Patterson  10/21/1989 Ronald & Tammy Christman 

10/10/1981 Robert & Helene Scheirer  10/26/2002 Michael & MaryBeth McNicholas 

10/10/1998 
James & Andrea 
Leibensperger  10/27/1973 Michael & Joy Gravely 

10/10/2020 Kevin & Kaitlyn Weidner  10/30/1965 Keith & Susan Kaider 

10/14/1972 Jeffrey & Barbara Seeds    

 
 

 
 
The Consistory realizes St. John's congregation is anxious to get back to 
some normalcy with two church services. 
Unfortunately, that will not be a reality until a settled pastor is in 
place.  We cannot lose hope in our future because of the cloud that the 
Pandemic holds over us.  Loving, caring, faithful, welcoming, 

compassionate, empathetic, accepting . . . these are the people of St. John’s UCC 
Fullerton. 
  
God Bless, 
Marion DeMilio, President Consistory 
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OCTOBER  BIRTHDAYS 

 
10/02 Joy Gravely   10/17 Andria Dallago 

 Riley Kulhamer    Amy Feidler 

 Linda Smith   10/18 Barbara Seyfried 

 Gabrianna Thompson   10/19 Jo Ann Sutter 

10/03 EireannHunsicker   10/20 Zeppelin Rice 

 Patricia Schaffer    Dee Schlenker 

10/04 Michael Buskiri    Mary Ann Weaver 

 Sofie Miller   10/21 Jean Coombe 

10/05 Bailey Kulhamer    Nicole Fox 

 Sharon Romberger    Daniel Riedy 

 Michael Stoisits   10/23 Isabella Pagan 

10/06 Joan Phillips   10/24 Robert Dougherty 

10/07 Gary George    Wilbur Kline 

 Mark Geroulo, Sr.   10/25 Michael Baatz 

 Ted Hess    David Brown 

 Charles Schwenk    Binlee Neitz 

10/08 Freda Albright   10/26 Shane Grove 

 James Leibensperger   10/27 Casey Brosious 

 Gary Neitz    Donna Herring 

 Janice Walenta    Marlene Kocher 

10/09 Randy Bachman   10/28 Kristine Gersbach 

 Gary Hallman    Barbara Menges 

 Franklin Nolt    Janet Miller 

 Ann Patterson    William Roth, Jr. 

 Zachary Young    Randy Schlenker 

10/10 Robert Young   10/29 Zane Saeger 

10/11 Corynn Troxell   10/30 Melanie Beck 

10/13 Abby Chryst Hoffman    Nancy Keister 

 Dianne Wilson    Carol Olson 

10/15 Katelyn Orlowsky    Jacob Powell 

 Barbara Seeds    Stacy Sommer 

 Evelyn Stupp    Gary Weaver 

10/16 Kim Vandergrift   10/31 Arbula Dotter 
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Do I need a third COVID vaccine shot? 

Currently, CDC is recommending that moderately to severely immunocompromised people 
receive an additional dose. Here are some of the groups who should really get a third shot, 
but always talk to your healthcare provider to see if third dose is appropriate. 

1. active cancer treatment for tumors or cancers of the blood 
2. received an organ transplant and are taking medicine to suppress the immune system 
3. received a stem cell transplant within the last 2 years or are taking medicine to suppress 

the immune system 
4. advanced or untreated HIV infection 
5. active treatments with high-dose corticosteroids 

Ellen Sagazio, RPh 
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Wheat Basket on Altar 

To help support our neighbors at the Whitehall food pantry, the congregation can make a donation to 

display our new wheat basket on the altar.  For $25.00 or a larger sum the wheat bouquet will be 

placed on the altar for fall or communion services.  A note can be placed in the bulletin of 

sponsorship.  Food insecurity is a real problem, and this is a way to help others in our 
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SCRIP GIFT CARD SALES 

Hello fellow St. John’s UCC members!  It’s that time of year again!  You know the holidays are just around the 

corner when we start getting ready for our annual Scrip gift card sale.  Below is the order form that you can use 

to place an order for all of your holiday gifts.  What better way to shop for those on your gift list than with a Scrip 

gift card?  It makes finishing your shopping easy and the gift cards cost so much less to send! 

 

If you are interested in making a purchase, please fill out the order form, complete with your check made 

payable to St. John’s UCC Fullerton and mail to St. John’s U.C.C., 575 Grape St., Whitehall, PA 18052, 

Attention: Tracey Glass.  Order form and payment must be received by 11/28/21. Gift cards will be available for 

pick-up on or after 12/12/21.  If you have any questions call the church office @610-264-8421 or Tracey @610-

905-8426.  

Order forms may also be placed in her mailbox in the church office or placed in the offering plate.  Happy 

shopping!! 
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